

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq.
Director, Legal Services
Phone: 603-724-2135
Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com

April 4, 2023

Via Electronic Mail Only

Daniel Goldner, Chairman

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429

Re: Docket No. DE 23-037; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp.

Retail Rates Filing

Dear Chairman Goldner:

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp., I write to ask the Commission to reschedule the April 19 hearing in this docket because a key Company witness in this docket is out of state and unavailable on April 19 (and on April 17-18).

The Company proposes April 21 or April 24 for the new hearing date as those dates appear to be available on the Commission's calendar. The Department of Energy does not object to the request, can make both proposed hearing dates, although DOE prefers April 21. The Office of the Consumer Advocate did not indicate its position.

Note that the Company is filing a similar request in Docket No. DE 23-031 (Vegetation Management Program), which also has a hearing scheduled for April 19.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sheehan

Miller

Daniel Goldner, Chairman March 23, 2023

cc: service list